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                  SCCA minutes of meeting held at the Summit 

                  Conservation clubhouse on Bear Gulch Lake in  

                           Summit on June 26, 2014.

S                President Liz Reinhart called the meeting to order at 7:00 with the pledge of allegiance 
           with 14in attendance. Clubs represented were Whitetails Unlimited, Middleburgh Rod & Gun, 
Long Path North Hiking, Trout Unlimited, West Fulton Rod & Gun, Richmondville Fish & Game, Cave Country Riders, Wild Bore & Coon Skin Club, Schoharie County NWTF, and Summit Conservation Club. May-June minutes were approved with a motion from Bob Britton seconded by Doug Handy. The treasurer’s report for June was approved with a motion from Dave Wood, seconded by Mark Hotaling.    
The prizes for the Kayak raffle are all set tickets are available for selling. All tickets must be turned in by the last day f the fair, August 2nd. Contact Mike Zeh 265-4961 if you want to help selling tickets. We need at least two representatives for the day shift and two representatives for the night shift for each of the 8 days of the fair. Anyone who works at the booth for six hours get a free ticket to enter the fair for that day. Shifts are from 10AM – 4PM and 4PM-10:00PM. 2 each Kayaks or $500 is first prize. Michelle Linnane from Stonewall Boarding & Game Preserve who has agreed to donate a six bird (chukar) hunt for 2nd prize, Whitetails Unlimited donated a 50 cal. Black Powder Rifle for the third prize, Schoharie Ridge Runners (NWTF) has promise SCCA a framed print for 4th prize, Senator Seward & Assemblyman Lopez have both promise another $100 donation each for 5th & 6th prizes, NBT And Bank of Richmondville have agreed to supply $50 gift certificates each for 7th & 8th prize. Thank you Dick Shaul, Shaul’s Roofing for sponsoring the printing of the raffle tickets.

Dave Wood made a motion to donate $250 to help out with sending four students to present posters at the National American Fisheries Society meeting in Quebec in August. The meeting is from August 17th-21st. Shawna Mitchell will be presenting two posters, one on the paddlefish study she has been working on and one on the endangered gilt darters that they have raised on campus and released in the Allegheny River. Jeff Brown will be presenting on a trout tracking study that was conducted in Schoharie County and Eric Malone and Alec Zerbian will be presenting on the flood effects from the 2011 hurricanes on Schoharie County streams. These posters will be showcased to thousands of professionals the research that our students have been doing all throughout Schoharie County. It will give us a chance to put such an ecologically diverse county on the map. It will also give us a chance to make connections with professionals that will further our careers as fisheries biologists. Dave Simkins seconded the motion. Membership voted and passed. 
Thank you to Doug Handy for painting the deck/porch on the SCCA booth at the far grounds.  
 Carl Stefanik has finished the 2014 SCCA Activity Report for handing out at the Sunshine Fair. Bob Britton has ordered 300 copies of the Outdoor News to hand out during the fair.    
Question were raised about the cost of CWD testing, does it come from Conservation Fund/License sales? Alan Rosa our representative on the Conservation Fund Advisory Board reported that the tests are paid from Federal aid in Wildlife Restoration. The Conservation Fund (CF) pays for staff that is funded from the CF to collect the samples.  

The membership reviewed the possibility of having a BB or pellet gun target range setup at the fair booth. Liz Reinhart will discuss with Sunshine Fair Board of Directors. Need to think about insurance cost also. It was decided that SCCA would hold off until the 2015 Fair because NWTF equipment had already been reserved at another site. 
Karen Cuccinello, who is a reporter for the Times Journal local newspaper attended our SCCA June meeting.  We thank her and the staff for all their support and advertising over the years.  
Ken Hellijas has asked to let everyone know that there is still slots available for the Trappers Education week which DEC has available for 12 to 14 year old youths. You can view & register on-line @ NYS DEC.com under summer educational programs. The cost is $350 and I’m sure that there are some clubs willing to sponsor a few students.

Hunter safety classes for this fall: All of the dates for the Sportsman Ed Classes have been approved. They are posted on DEC website. We will be trying out the online registration and see how it goes. If I think we need to do an in person sign up I will let you know. I am hoping that we will not and people will not have a problem getting into the classes. Here is the web info: www.dec.ny.gov/outdoor. POC is Shannon Smith e-mail address is scars@midtel.net.
Friday, August 1, 6:00 PM New York Hunter Education Course (2 Days) Middleburgh Rod and Gun Club.

Friday, August 8, 6:00 PM New York Hunter Education Course (2 Days) Middleburgh Rod and Gun Club. 

Saturday, August 16, 8:00 AM New York Bow hunter Education Course Middleburgh Rod and Gun Club. 

Saturday, August 23, 8:00 AM New York Bow hunter Education Course Richmondville Rod and Gun Club. 

Friday, August 29 6:00 PM New York Hunter Education Course (2 Days) Richmondville Rod and Gun Club
Thursday Sept 18 – through Sept 20 NYS Hunting Education Course, SUNY Cobleskill College students only. 

Saturday, September 27, 8 AM New York Trappers educational Course, Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club
New York State DEC:Peter Innes, Region 4 DEC Natural Resource Supervisor reported that the work on Looking Glass Pond will be moved up into August because when the drain was opened to lower the water level a log got jammed into the spillway and now it can’t be closed. The water is draining out slowly so when the level gets down the upgrade on the spillway will begin. 
DEC Announces Proposed Rule Changes To Implement New Crossbow Hunting Law: Public Comments Accepted Through July 21 - With new state legislation authorizing the Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) to allow taking of big game (deer and bear) or small game by the use of a crossbow at certain times and places in New York, DEC is now accepting public comment on proposed regulation changes so crossbows may be a legal implement for the fall 2014 hunting seasons. DEC will accept written public comment on the proposed hunting rule changes through July 21, 2014. 
"Crossbow hunting is growing across the country and Governor Cuomo's commitment to increase hunting opportunities here in New York State is demonstrated by the signing of the new law to authorize the use of crossbows for hunting under certain circumstances," said DEC Commissioner Joe Martens.

Specifically, the law changes authorize DEC to: Allow the take of deer and bear by the use of a crossbow during a limited portion of the early Bowhunting seasons (14 days at the end of the existing Bowhunting season in the Southern Zone, and 10 days in the Northern Zone) and during any big game hunting season in which use of a firearm (shotgun, rifle or muzzleloader) is allowed, except for the Youth Deer Hunting weekend and the January firearms deer season on Long Island. 

Allow the take of small game mammals, wild turkey and other upland game birds by the use of a crossbow during their respective hunting seasons. 

DEC's proposed rule changes also clarify the technical descriptions of a legal crossbow and the license privilege and training requirements for any person hunting with a crossbow, as specified in legislation. The new law prohibits all hunting with crossbows in Suffolk, Nassau and Westchester counties or in the archery-only portions of Albany and Monroe counties, and DEC's proposed rule reflects these restrictions.

Details of the proposed rule can be viewed in the June 4, 2014 publication of the New York State Register and on DEC's website under Fish, Wildlife and Marine Resources Proposed, Emergency and recently adopted regulations. For a general summary of the law, see DEC's information on crossbow hunting. DEC's position on crossbow use for deer hunting is provided in Appendix 5 of the NYS Deer Management Plan (2.45 MB, PDF).

Governor Cuomo signed the changes to Environmental Conservation Law in April, 2014. DEC's proposal maximizes the use of crossbows allowed under law's provisions.

Citizens who wish to make formal public comments through July 21 may do so by sending an email to: wildliferegs@gw.dec.state.ny.us (include "crossbow regulations" in the subject line) or by writing to: Mr. Bryan L. Swift, New York State Department of Environmental Conservation, Bureau of Wildlife, 625 Broadway, Albany, NY 12233-4754.

The NY Open for Fishing and Hunting Initiative is an effort to improve recreational opportunities for sportsmen and women and to boost tourism activities throughout the state. This initiative includes streamlining fishing and hunting licenses, reducing license fees, improving access for fishing and increasing hunting opportunities in New York State.

In support of this initiative, this year's budget includes $6 million in NY Works funding to support creating 50 new land and water access projects to connect hunters, anglers, bird watchers and others who enjoy the outdoors to more than 380,000 acres of existing state and easement lands that have not reached their full potential. These 50 new access projects include building new boat launches, installing new hunting blinds and building new trails and parking areas. In addition, the 2014-15 budget includes $4 million to repair the state's fish hatcheries; and renews and allows expanded use of crossbows for hunting in New York State.

This year's budget also reduces short-term fishing licenses fees; increases the number of authorized statewide free fishing days to eight from two; authorizes DEC to offer 10 days of promotional prices for hunting, fishing and trapping licenses; and authorizes free Adventure Plates for new lifetime license holders, discounted Adventure Plates for existing lifetime license holders and regular fee Adventure Plates for annual license holders.
New York Power Authority has started the process for relicensing through the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission. Meeting were held in July in Gilboa & Cobleskill to review/scope which included an Agenda, Introduction, Process overview, Purpose of scoping, Request for information and studies, Submitting your comments and keeping informed, Project overview - New York Power Authority, Discussion of issues, Wrap-up--review of important dates and any additional questions/comments, Office of Energy Projects and FERC. Public comments need to be submitted by August 8th.  
Region 4 - New York Fish & Wildlife Management Board Jerry Fraine, Region 4 Wildlife Manager- DEC collected samples from 2500 deer statewide for Chronic Wasting Disease testing in 2013, all were negative for CWD.  Hunters took about 243,000 deer in 2013.  The antlerless take was below objectives statewide but not in WMU 4O, likely a result of the antler restrictions compelling hunters to take more does.  1358 bears were taken statewide, 636 in the southeastern zone.  243 were taken in Region 4.  Bear complaints for 2014 in Region 4 are about average so far.  The Fisher Study was conducted again this past winter.  Of 300 camera sites, 195 had fisher.  In Region 4, WMU’s 4O, 4F and 4G were surveyed, with 81 of 128 sites documenting fisher activity.  The new Eurasian boar regulations are in effect, so it is now illegal to hunt them in NYS.  The winter turkey trapping effort was conducted again, with the following Region 4 tally: Montgomery- 25 hens were banded, two were fit with transmitters; Schoharie- 12 hens banded, one telemetered; Otsego- 6 hens banded, one telemetered; Delaware- 29 hens banded; Albany-7 hens banded, two telemetered.  Jerry passed around a handout explaining the new crossbow regulations.  May 15th is the deadline for submitting proposals for the next round of shooting range grants. Carcasses from a red tail hawk, junco and gray squirrel tested positive for anti-coagulants commonly found in rat poison.  The three longer term seasonal technician positions in Schenectady have been rolled over.  In addition, a shorter term seasonal position for rattlesnake and hellbender work has been approved, as well as another for early succession habitat bird surveys and bat work. 

Chris VanMarren, Region 4 Fisheries Manager- Improvements are being made at the Goodyear Lake car-top access site, with ADA trails to shore fishing sites and increased parking area.  A small 3-car lot and boat slide to Goodyear Lake will also be developed. The spillway at Looking Glass Pond will be repaired, and fish stocked if need be after the de-watering.  PFR sign posting is underway as time allows. The Fisheries Unit received a number of calls on fish kills in ponds, as is normal after winters with considerable ice.  Fish stocking was delayed due to lingering winter conditions.  Region 4 and Central Office Fisheries staff met to discuss warm water management plans, including plans to assess the East Sidney Reservoir and Ouleout Creek/Treadwell Creek and Handsome Brook for stocking walleye in the reservoir and its potential impact on the trout fishery.  Canadarago and Kinderhook lakes were also discussed. Field surveys will be reduced this year.  One of two biologists on staff is retiring in September and has to focus on completing reports. He recently completed a report on the upper Schoharie Creek which suggests stocking 2 year-old rather than yearling trout to minimize impacts from mergansers.  Fisheries and USGS will partner in a study of how the new water releases on the Mohawk River will affect the fisheries, especially recruitment. Sampling will occur on Canadarago and Otsego Lakes, as well as on Little Pond, Schoharie Reservoir, and the Upper Blenheim-Gilboa Reservoir.  A contaminant analysis survey will be conducted on the lower Unadilla River.  Fisheries staff will assist the Friends of the Upper Delaware and others with a tagging study to monitor the movement of trout in the system.  More surveys are planned for the Schoharie Creek and Walloomsac River. There was a good turnout for the Six Mile Waterworks fishing event in Albany. 

Gene Kelly, Region 4 Director- The NYS budget includes $4 Million for Fish Hatchery improvements and repairs, reduces short term fishing license fees and allows for 8 free fishing days.  It also offers free Adventure license plates for new Lifetime License buyers.  ECOs in Regions 1-4 are involved in Operation River Run, with increased enforcement to protect spawning walleye, herring and striped bass from poachers. 

Meeting with Commissioner Martens- Dave McLean/Mike Zeh- several Region 4 FWMB members were among a group of 25 sportsmen who attended a meeting with the DEC Commissioner , Division of FWMR Director and Regional DEC staff to discuss an assortment of issues pertaining to hunting, fishing and access. Next Region 4 FWMB meeting will be held on July 23rd @ 6:30 PM at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club.
West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM. For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881. 
Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Thursday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC: Matthew Henzler, e-mail address (thehenz33@yahoo.com) or Terry Keller - 234-3004. 
Middleburgh Ridge Runner’s Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held on 2nd Wednesday from Oct – April. @ Pasta Grill in Middleburgh. For more information call 518-285-6473 or 518-295-8554.
SUNY Cobleskill College: The college students have requested a $500 donation to help with expenses for a trip up into Canada during the month of August.  Shawna Mitchell, President of the Wildlife & Fisheries club will supply more information at the June meeting. The students reported that Mallet pond needs the garbage picked up, promoting carry in/carry out. Parking area being used for parties with fire pit. College students are scheduling a clean up. Cobleskill Holding pond has a new ramp installed across the wet spot for access to trout pond; trash cans are provided but not being used, promote carry-in/carry-out, revamping the kayos bulletin board.      

 Schoharie County Pistol League: Contact for information – Dick Shaul 528-827-4687, Jim Hilt 607-538-9603, Hank Mulbury 518-296-8492. Shooters welcome. There are three teams with shooting at three different clubs. 
Summit Sno Riders: For information contact -  info@summitsnoriders.com  Donna Rivenberg 287-1961. Club Meeting - 7pm Meeting locations are at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 third Monday of each month. Check out our website and try our web-cam. Next club meeting is March 17, 2014. 

Sharon Pathfinders Club: The club meetings are held on the 3rd Wed. of each month @ 7:00 PM. For meeting place check their website:  sharonpathfinders.org  POC: Greta Peterson 607-264-3262 callhome@OECBLUE.com 
Cave Country Riders: Snowmobile Club - Meetings are held at the Eagles on Legion Drive in Cobleskill, the 2nd Thursday of every month @ 7:00 pm. info Terry Bradt 518-234-7331.  

Coby Fish & Game Club:  The next club meeting will be scheduled and advertised in the SCCA newsletter. The club plans on stocking $600 worth of tiger trout in the Cobleskill Holding Pond during the month of May. 
Conesville Rod & Gun Club:  Meetings are held at the old Conesville Fire house. DEP now owns 26% of town lands. To be a member you must live in the town of Conesville. POC - call Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978.   

Schoharie County Ridge Runners -The chapter is working with the college students who want to start meeting at the college. For information contact:  Dave Hendrick Phone:  (518) 657-1787. 
Summit Conservation Club: The club will sponsor the June SCCA meeting. The club has finished their breakfast & stuffed pizza until next fall. Over 1500 stuffed pizza diners were sold this past winter.   

Schoharie County Trappers: Saturday, September 27, 8 AM New York Trappers educational Course, Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club, POC is Kenny Hellijas: klhellijas@hotmail.com  518-234-3715  

Richmondville Fish & Game Club: Monthly meetings are the first Monday of each month at either the Richmondville Municipal Building or club property located on High View Rd.   
Schoharie CO. Chapter of Trout Unlimited: The college club is meeting on the second Monday of each month in the Home Economic Building. The meeting room is upstairs and to the right. Clear Water Chapter meeting held 3rd Monday of each month at the Albany Ramada located on Watervliet Ave. Ext. off Exit 5 of I-90 (Everett Road).  Clearwater Chapter of TU PO Box 9686 Schenectady, NY 12309 Website address: www.ClearwaterTU.org  
Whitetails Unlimited: The next meeting will be held in August to review the banquet auction package for September’s banquet. At the June meeting items were selected. The Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited has once again donated a 50 caliber Black Powder Gun to SCCA for their Kayak Raffle held at the end of the Schoharie County Fair in Cobleskill. The membership has also approved a $250 scholarship for Robert Gaige. The club also approved to sponsor a youth for the DEC Summer camp program.   
Long Path North Hiking Club: Next meeting at the NYPA Blenheim Gilboa visitor’s center for our annual in September. Watch for the next LPNHC newsletter, coming in August. Annual dues are due in September.  The membership is now at 181. Had several hikes during May, June, & July. A few of the hikes coming up are July 26th, Vischer Ferry Natural Preserve (4-mile) along Erie Canal, POC is Mark & Carol;  Aug 9th, Hike the DEP property by Gilboa Reservoir & Manorkill Falls (4-miles) POC Clarence; Aug 23rd, Leaders Choice Hike, POC is Dan. Hiking leaders are as followed: Carol & Mark Traver 518-295-8039 or Clarence Putman 607-538-9569, Marilyn Miles 518-768-2870, Dan Kwaitkowski 827-8377, George Spohn 518-505-7097. Yearly memberships levels: individual $5, family $10, supporting group $15, sustaining $25, or life $150. Long Path Guide books are available for members at $15. Short sleeve shirt are $10, Long sleeve shirts are $20. Dues are due in September.  All members receive a newsletter. Trail maps are also available. For other questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at 827-4386.  
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: 4 new members voted in 7 more applications read at July’s meeting, 28 in attendance. 4 Dec. raffle tickets drawn. Next 22 shoots will start on July 22, and on Tuesday nights every other week – 5 PM – John Osinski is POC. The new trap machine has been installed and up and running. Need help on Friday nights running the trap, 6:30PM – 9:30PM. Received payment from Grant request of close to $7,000.00 for cost of new trap machine. Jim Jankowski our Fire & Liability Insurance agent review our insurance policy for the next year. This cost the club close to $3,700. The guns are in for the next December Raffle, ticket are printed so you can get tickets to sell. See Jeff & or Dick for tickets. Fishing derby was held on June 14th with 68 kids registering. Many fish were caught with an 18” trout as the largest.  POCs were Steve Czachor and Ed Lindsey. Joe Moore, 827-4482 POC - club calendar for reservations (Use of clubhouse). Had a guest speaker from the Iroquois Rod & Gun Club who promoted that we as sports men & women should stick together when we vote in November. We should not only vote but get our friends and relatives to register and vote. George Armadore lost by 17 votes in the Assembly race two years ago. The membership reviewed the need of a new roof on the pavilion located on the shooting range.         
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West Fulton Rod & Gun Club: Next meeting will be on August 5. The membership reviewed the need to repair the 900 foot Nature Trail behind the Middleburgh School. Some funds maybe needed for material but mostly labor. The Club’s motto is “Put Back More Than You Take“. This motto continues because of the strong membership & support of local businesses.       
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SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ Anyone with information for the SCCA newsletter can send it to my e-mail address. mzeh4@nycap.rr.com The next SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) meeting will be held on July 24th @ 6:00 PM to be held at the SCCA Fair booth in Cobleskill. At that time we will be setting up the displays for the following 8-day event.  
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